KELSBORROW CHOIR    

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  AT ASHTON HAYES VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 26th  FEBRUARY 2013 AT 7.15 pm

MINUTES

Chairman

Elaine Campey

Apologies

There were 44 members present. Apologies were received from: 

Margrett Barnes, Liz Davidson, Catherine Hill, Debbie Hughes, Jan Jones, 
Barry Lockwood, Irene Macdonald, Elaine Parker, Gill Powell, Isobel Roberts, 
Maureen Smith, Maddy Swan Manning, Kate West, Rosina Williams, Susan Wood.
Minutes of the AGM held on 28th February 2012 

The previously circulated minutes were confirmed and signed. 

Proposed by Rosemary Oulton, Seconded by Alice Merrill..

Matters Arising

The Chairman reported that an Easter piece had been considered but was shelved due to shortage of rehearsal time with Easter being early this year.  The request for more serious music was being considered by the music committee.
Chairman’s Report

The report had been circulated previously and was accepted.  

Proposed by Joan Pidgeon, Seconded by Margaret Ellis.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented the accounts for 2012.
She pointed out that the Gift Aid was in fact for 2 years though it was unclear on the account.  The money for carol singing at Nunsmere Hall was outstanding. The subscriptions showed a large increase over the previous year because of the increase approved last year and also some of the previous year’s subs were collected in 2012. The sum of £507.79 had been left over in the Prague fund and this had been transferred into the General Fund.

The accounts were accepted proposed by Heather Murphy, seconded by Anne Shepherd.

The Treasurer thanked Margaret Ellis, Assistant Treasurer, for her help through the year.

Chairman thanked the Treasurer for her work.
Election of Officers
The Vice-chairman, Ann Woodward, took the chair for the election of Chairman
Chairman stated that Ann Woodward, Heather Murphy and Anne Shepherd were standing down from positions on the Committee and thanked them for their valuable contributions over the years.
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Publicity Officer
This position was not filled, although Jim Edwards expressed an interest but was  not ready to stand for election until he had found out more about the position
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Before the election of Section Leaders the chairman explained that Committee had been requested to review the role of section leaders by Malen Johnson. The section leaders will be responsible for ensuring availability lists are completed quickly and returned to the secretary.  They would contact choir members by phone in the event of an emergency and would deal with any other issues raised by their section and pass on to the committee if necessary.

Section Leaders:
   First Soprano

Irene Macdonald

Janice Anderson
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Irene was not present at the meeting so this appointment is to be confirmed later.
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Subscriptions
After a briel discussion it was agreed that subscriptions remain unchanged at £75 per year.  Proposed by Dave Penny, seconded by Barrie Shepherd.

It was also agreed that contributions to the ladies uniform fund should remain unchanged. Proposed by Elaine Campey, seconded by Heather Oulton.

Mary Stubbington pointed out that most choirs wore black with a coloured scarf or tie these days and perhaps a uniform was no longer necessary. 

Items for consideration by the Committee.
1. Ian Oulton.  To consider purchasing a cheap keyboard for split rehearsals.

2. Sylvia Rigby.  That some items in the repertoire should be memorised and sung without copies.

3. Graham Fifoot.  That we should have more trips away either abroad or in the UK.

4. Jenny B-H.  Could the ladies have a long sleeve T-shirt for winter.

5. Alan Burgess.  £150 had been raised for Oxfam from sale of some of the music retrieved from Ken Hughes’ house.
6. Chairman.  Plea for more people to help with putting out chairs for rehearsal and also for clearing up after a concert.

Meeting closed 8.20pm.

